## Letter of Appreciation

Senator the Hon Richard Di Natale Greens Leader Senate Suite SG112 Parliament House, Canberra, ACT, 2600

September 25, 2018

## **Dear Senator the Hon Richard Di Natale**

I, behalf on of East Turkistan Australian Association Inc. and its fellow members in South Australia and other parts of Australia, would like to extend this letter of appreciation to you in recognition of your great effort and contribution for the plights of Uyghur people of East Turkistan to reach at government level in Australia.

It is our duty to acknowledge that on many occasions, the Uyghur community has proudly received support from Australian Greens; notably your speech in the Senate on 17<sup>th</sup> September 2018. We also acknowledge that Senator Sarah Hanson- Young received the community representatives in Canberra on 26<sup>th</sup> March 2018. Your and your team's passionate advocasy on Uyghur Human Rights have made our community members so much privileged and delighted.

As a community carrying so much painful agony on our shoulder, we often feel desperate and eager to access help from Australian Government and Public. Hence, it is our honor to have government representatives such as you to hear our stories and bring our matters to our government from time to time.

Depsite the objection of your motion to the Senate, your powerful one minute speech on 17th September 2018 has reached to our communities in Australia and around globe and received excellent feedbacks and appraisals. We wish to say together – THANK YOU to you for your passion and dedication. It is important to have a caring politician like you in representing the commuity and in advocasy of a globally concerned matter- Human Rights Issue and your passion in support of Human Rights of Uyghurs of East Turkistan is invaluable for our community in Australia.

The Uyghur Human Rights issue has become a global concern and it is related to our national interest as a country founded on the values of democracy, freedom and liberty. Our calls and ultimate freedom of Uyghur people can be achieved with the support of international communities, countries and government people such as you.

Once again, than you and all other Greens represantitives and we wish you all the best.

Kind regards

Nurmuhammad Majid

President of East Turkistan Australian Association Inc.